
August 24, 2017 

Maria Libby, Superintendent, MSAD 28 

7 Lions Lane,  

Camden, Me 04843 

 

Re: Freedom of Access Act Request 

 

I am writing to formally submit a FOAA request for information pertaining to the Camden-Rockport Middle 

School project, specifically the demolition of the Mary E. Taylor building. Multiple written and verbal 

assurances that the Mary E. Taylor building's demolition was not definitively tied to the approval of the new 

school referendum prior to the June 13, 2017 vote has led me to this decision. These assurances came from 

MSAD 28 Superintendent Maria Libby, school board members, and members of the project's public relations 

committee. The timeline of consult with legal counsel, holding of a public meeting on MET after the 

referendum vote, and admittance of an honest mistake over MET specific language within the proposal does not 

make me feel that all relevant information was shared with the public in a timely and transparent manner. I 

sincerely hope to be proven wrong.  

This request is submitted in accordance with Maine State statute and Maine's Freedom of Access Act. 

http://www.mainelegislature.org/legis/statutes/1/title1ch13sec0.html 

Email's Requested From 

This request is submitted for emails from the following people: MSAD 28 Superintendant Libby and all School 

Board members of MSAD 28. If legal council was consulted on these issues, we request those email responses 

as well.  

Information Requested 

All emails pertaining to the Mary E. Taylor (commonly referred to as MET) building in relation to the new 

middle school construction project and referendum vote.  

 Time period Sept 1, 2016 - April 30, 2017.  

All emails pertaining to the MET building, new middle school construction project, and the referendum vote.  

 Time period May 1, 2017 - June 15, 2017.  

All emails pertaining to the Mary E. Taylor (MET) building.  

 Time period June 15, 2017 - Present. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 Marjorie Ellen Timmermann 

 Bella's Way, Rockport, ME 

 Email: crcmec@roadrunner.com 

 

Cc: William Stockmeyer, Attorney, Drummond Woodsum, Portland, ME 

Cc: Robert G. Hasson, Jr. Commissioner, Maine Department of Education, Augusta, ME 


